OLD SCHOOL SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
MONDAY 10 th December 2018 7:30pm Old School Surgery
MINUTES

1. Present: Katy Styles,(KS) Katie Kinnersley (KK) and Janet Onslow

2. Apologies: Linda Evans, Claire Bonny

3. Minutes of last meeting agreed

4. Matters Arising, KK confirmed that since last meeting CCG in special measures financially, and all CCGs in East Kent now under one managerial umbrella.

5. AGM – To be arranged for 11th March 2018 at 7.30pm Old School Surgery. To try and rum up more support between now and then.

6. PPG Numbers: Discussion regarding low interest in PPG. ? Because everyone happy with practice. Have advertised in both surgeries with posters and flyers, and put question on recent patient satisfaction questionnaire, asking if patients aware of PPG and or interested. Only one contact from that. 

7. Issues in East Kent –
i) Medical School to open in September 2020
ii) Public Listening Events as part of preconsultation process regarding configuration of secondary care services in East Kent. Two options available. Option 1 would involve William Harvey (WHH) being a major emergency centre with all specialist services. QEQM being an Emergency Hospital with A&E and acute services. Kent & Canterbury (KCH) being just for planned hospital care with a 24/7 GP Urgent Care Centre. Option 2 would involve a developer building the shell of a new hospital in Canterbury as part of a planning gain, but would not equip of finish inside. This hospital would be the major emergency centre for East Kent with all specialist services. There would then be planned care and 24/7 GP led Urgent care centres at WHH and QEQM. This option, although preferable as a long term solution is seen as too costly.   The process now involves aa South East Clinical Senate review of the proposals, which will then go to NHS England for NHS Improvement review, before a formal public consultation is held next summer. This will then be put forward for a full business case and due diligence review before a decision is reached at the end of next year.
iii) KS discussed her disappointment with the cares app, which she found was for professional carers and so of no real value for most home based carers.
iv) KS reported success regarding Respiratory commissioning of blood gas monitoring of PO2 at home for patients on CPAP or BiPAP. Looking for funding for a portable unit at WHH, costing approx. £10,000.
v) Frailty scores are the new way to identify “At Risk” patients to reduced emergency admissions.  This uses  a Stratification tool, not needed in Surgeries who are small enough to know their patients.
vi) KS reported her continued attendance at the local PRG groups every 8 weeks. She reported that most PPGs reported the same difficulties recruiting a representative sample of patients for their PPG.
vii) Flu clinics are well underway and thankfully there were no supply issues at the Surgery.
viii) Patient questionnaire was completed in October and a copy to be posted on the website and KK to send to KS.

Date of Next Meeting: AGM Monday 11th March 2019  7.30pm
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